Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

16th January, 2014
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Ian Quigley (IQ), Graham Young (GY), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Gill Lumley, Councillor Derek Rosie, Dorothy Hughes (Loanstone resident)
1. Apologies: Karen O’Hanlon
2. Minutes of October meeting: KS proposed; IQ seconded. 
3. Matters arising. IQ has been in communication with Councillor Lisa Beattie regarding the proposed Cauldhall surface mine. The HCC mailbox is now up and running. KS offered to monitor mail and will connect into the Midlothian Council system for alerting users to relevant planning issues.

4. Community Policing Report. No crimes were reported in December for the Howgate area. A collision of two vehicles had occurred during the month at the Leadburn junction. One motorist was charged with speeding in Howgate. Crimes of note in the wider Penicuik area included a break-in and significant damage at the Sports Pavilion on Bog Road, incidents of disorder after the closure of public houses in the High Street area and the theft of a quad bike from a container at Castlelaw. PC Lumley also drew HCC’s attention to the current RAC (React and Capture) initiate. Dorothy Hughes inquired into the new 30 mile speed limit now imposed on the approach to Penicuik. PC Lumley informed the meeting that the new limit has been implemented following a campaign by Penicuik Community Council.
5. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 
No correspondence had been received
.
(b) HCC Funds.
Funds stand at £161.87. Rental of £150 will be payable for use of the Hall
(c) Planning.
Cauldhall surface mine. Peter Arnsdorf is willing to hold an initial meeting with HCC to discuss conditions and other legal considerations. A mining engineer has also expressed a willingness to meet with HCC. The impression so far being given is that Hargreaves are willing to cooperate fully in developing satisfactory conditions and are meeting with HCC representatives (CB and KS) on 21st January.

IQ stressed that best practice should be applied in developing conditions and had been reassured to hear from Lisa Beattie that other Councils are being consulted.

Mount Lothian Wind Farm. No further news although the submission of a new application is believed to be imminent.

Proposed turbine at Loanstone. A revised application has been submitted. It is unclear whether this will be treated as a revision to the design of the turbine already approved or a new application. Councillor Rosie stated that he would not be seeking to call any delegated decision for discussion at a full Planning Committee since the development would fall within Councillor Johnstone’s Council constituency. Dorothy Hughes expressed concerns and surprise that the original application had been approved as a delegated decision in view of the number of objections and the departure from the policy set out in the Landscape Capacity Study. She thought that a dangerous precedent had been set. 
There followed a wider discussion of the delegated decision process and general agreement that HCC should seek a wider discussion of the process. Councillor Rosie suggested that this view should be put in writing to the Chief Executive and copied to the councillors.

6. AOB . KS reported that the HCC website needs updating.
                  Councillor Rosie reported that a Steering Committee had now been formed for the 
Penicuik Business Improvement project. Grant money had been received and the Committee was considering the appointment of a project officer who would use Midlothian Council premises.
7. Date of next meeting: 20th February.
